MINUTES
AUGUST 18, 2011
	
A regular meeting of the Town Board was held on August 18, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Auditorium.
Item 1 – Roll call.  Those present and answering roll call: Trustees; Gustafson, Heaton, Moos, Thomas, Truax and Mayor Moser.  Trustee DeVore appeared after roll call.  Attorney Anson was also present. 
Item 2 - Review of the Minutes of the July 21st meeting.  Trustee Thomas moved to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Trustee Heaton.  Motion carried 6 -0.  
Item 3 – Public hearing and consideration of zone change request from Pro Pallet Inc.  Mayor Moser started to open the public hearing requesting comment from Attorney Anson.  Attorney Anson announced there needed to be advertisement of the public hearing before you actually have the hearing itself and the property needs to be posted.  There are a couple of other items that should be cleaned up before actually going to a hearing.  Attorney Anson suggested continuing the hearing to the next board meeting on September 15th, but allow anyone who will not be able to attend the September meeting to make their comments at this time.  Troy Kyne, one of the owners of Pro Pallet Inc., appeared before the board to explain what his plans are.  The company wants to open a sawmill on 18847 Weld County Road 72(Lot A), property that is currently zoned agriculture and would like the zoning changed to I-2.    The owner of the rest of the Anderson Annexation is also in favor of the zone change.  Mr. Matt Norton, who resides on Weld County Road 72 directly south of where the proposed mill will be located, has some traffic safety concerns because of his children.  He has a few other concerns that he hasn’t had time to organize and report on.  Mr. Norton may not be able to make the next meeting.  Mayor Moser and Attorney Anson encouraged Mr. Norton to write a letter expressing his concerns and send it to the board before the next meeting, and a copy will be given to the applicant as well, in order to respond to those concerns.  The discussion will be continued at the September 15th meeting.      
[bookmark: _GoBack]Item 4 – Shelton Fund request – Legacy Center.  The board received a resubmittal from Karen Griffin for the Legacy Senior Center which does not have a total sum request as was hoped for.  Several items and ideas were listed with some approximate cost.  Gary reported there is currently about $54,000 in the Shelton Fund.  Concluding discussion Trustee Gustafson moved to allocate $5,000 to the Legacy Senior Center and request a written report of what the money was spent on, seconded by Trustee Thomas.  Roll call; DeVore-aye, Gustafson-aye, Moos-aye, Heaton-aye, Truax-aye and Thomas-aye.  Motion carried 6 – 0.
Item 5 – Transfer of Retail Liquor License at Maplewood Wine & Spirits.  The Board received an application to transfer the retail liquor license at Maplewood Wine & Spirits from Mike and Mary Ann Harper to Julie Denison.  Attorney Anson reported the paper work appeared to be in order and the background check run through the police department has come back clear with no indication of any background problem.  Chief Jacobson has no objection to the request being granted.  Julie Denison and Mary Ann Harper were available for any questions.  Trustee Thomas moved to approve the transfer, seconded by Trustee Truax.  Motion carried 6 – 0.
Item 6 – Planning Commission appointments.  Gary reported the planning commission met last week regarding the zone change request, which is the first meeting held since January 2010, and have discovered some of the members terms have expired.  Those members are willing to continue serving on the commission but need to be appointed by the board.  Trustee Gustafson moved the re-appointment of Steven Bagley, Jeff Payne and Fred Walker to the planning commission board to expire in 2014, seconded by Trustee Truax.  Motion carried 6 – 0.    
Item 7 - Comments/Questions.  Julie Daniels resident of Governor’s Ranch subdivision asked the board for an update on the proposed trails connecting the Hawkstone and Eaton Commons subdivisions and safe crossing into the main part of town for kids crossing Highway 85.  Concluding discussion of the issue some of the board members and Ms. Daniels agreed to have a committee meeting, inviting other concerned citizens, and see what they can come up with to get something going.     
Item 8 – Reports.  Mayor Moser informed the board that the Highway 85 Coalition had a meeting last week and would like members in each jurisdiction to place a sign that says Centennial Highway, instead of Highway 85 through their community in order to encourage corridor unity and in honor of Weld County’s sesquicentennial anniversary by adopting a resolution.   This would only be a ceremonial thing.  Trustee Gustafson moved to adopt Resolution No. 2011-04: Renaming U.S. 85 through the Town of Eaton to Centennial Highway, seconded by Trustee DeVore.  Motion carried 6 – 0.   
Item 9 - Adjourn. As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

                                                                                                 Erika C. Bagley, Town Clerk
